Fenwick Primary & ECC Parent Council AGM
30 January 2023
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	Discussion
	Action

	
	
	Welcome and Apologises

Approval of Last Minutes

Proposed – Donna Vivers
Seconded – Rebecca Batchelor

Welcome to first meeting of 2023
Actions from Last Meeting

No outstanding actions

Head Teacher and ECC Update

Homework Policy
Mr Houston has produced a new Homework Policy following the parent survey from the end of last year.
Feedback from the survey was:

91% would like homework,
52% would like a mixture of traditional and digital,
42% would like traditional only,
6% would like digital only.

Aim of the policy is to try and give parents an idea of the types of homework available and the purpose of the homework.
It focused on numeracy and literacy and will also have themed weeks – e.g. – the recent Scottish week.
Homework will be delivered in blocks across the year, teachers will populate their specific classes.

Homework will be marked but Mr Houston advised that there does need to be a buy in by the parents as the teachers will be spending time doing this and we don’t want to waste time that can be spent doing other things.
The Homework Policy will be available on the school website for parents to read.

Action

Message class WhatsApp groups to reinforce the importance of the above.
The main challenge is the lack of actual reading books within the school, Mr Houston would like to introduce a new reading scheme in the school but there is a significant lack of funding.  
Looking at approx. £2K - £3K per annum– Mr Houston to get some quotes to see how the parent council can support.
Suggestions of donations of books from parents – Mr Houston agreed that would help to build up the lending library but not suitable for a teaching resource.

GL Assessment

GL assessments are continuing within the school, with a lot of beneficial information coming out.

The school can access digital reports for the pupils and each assessment is relevant for their age and stage.

Mr Houston presented one of the reports to the parent council.

Maths assessment was completed before Christmas and the results clearly show if the child is on track, doing well or needs some more support,
Mr Houston to put some information onto the website to explain the purpose of GL assessments.

Primary 7

Mr Houston asked if the Parent Council purchased the hoodies and year books for last years P7, it was confirmed that parents paid for the hoodies and parent council paid for year books.

ECC

There has been a reduced level of staffing for the past few weeks, but Mrs McKillop and Mr Houston have been helping.

Amanda Graham – part time post – has been doing senior cover in the afternoon.

There is currently a support assistant vacancy (supply only) but no applicants yet.

Currently 25 kids in ECC with 1 new application

February registration – lots of interest in Fenwick from outside of the village.
ECC Transitions

There has been lots of informal transition work – children going into the P1 class and going to award ceremonies.

A formal transition process will now be organised, and buddies allocated.

Treasurers Update

N/a

AOB

Donna has recently attended the EAC Parent Council meeting and there will be a new app as the current one keeps crashing.

Walking Bus – not a lot of uptake of this.
Parking

PC McIntyre did spot checks before Christmas and spoke to quite a few parents regarding their parking.
PC McIntyre has emailed his concerns about the parking to ARA(Ayrshire Roads Alliance).

Mr Houston is chasing for a new road assessment by ARA.

It was suggested that PC McIntyre come in the afternoon as parking is as bad when the children come out of school.

It was suggested that parents should be coming into the school grounds to pick up their children.  Mr Houston commented that this would be an option for the younger kids but some of the older kids walk home themselves.

Potholes at the taxi pick up have been filled in.
Date of next meeting

Monday 20th March 6.30pm
	ALL



